MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE February 7, 2018 KCAB 2ND FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present: Leah Blough, Greg Retzlaff, Mike Skalitzky, Jeff Wamboldt,

YIG Anna Delisi, YIG Morgan Kolimaga

Others Present: Chief Deputy Marc Levin, Capt. Ken Weyker, Lt. Steve Beranis,

Clerk of Circuit Court Rebecca Matoska-Mentink, Diana McCarthy, Mark McCarthy, Bill Gregory, Gwendolyn Skaggs, Jim Zondlak, Cathy

Myers

Meeting Called to Order: 6:30 p.m. by Chairwoman Leah Blough

Citizen Comments: 6:30 p.m.: Diana McCarthy, Mark McCarthy, Bill Gregory, Cathy Myers and Gwendolyn Skaggs all spoke on how shocked, angered and disappointed they were on the comments made by Sheriff Beth at his press conference reference the five individuals that led the Sheriff's Department on chase following a theft at a Prime Outlets store.

Supervisor Comments: 6:50 p.m.: Supervisor G. Retzlaff asked if it were possible to access information on the amount of calls received at companies like Amazon. He remarked that he knew that Somers was up on their EMT calls. Chief Deputy Levin will have that information available to the Committee next month.

Chairwoman Comments: 6:52 p.m.: Chairwoman Blough said a belated Happy New year to the Committee since they could not meet last month due to the power outage.

Minutes Read: 6:52 p.m.: November 1, 2017

Motion by: M. Skalitzky Seconded by: J. Wamboldt Approved: unanimously

Resolution from the Kenosha County Sheriff's Department:

1). Cabaret License - Rays Change-A-Pace

Motion by: M.Skalitzky Seconded by: G. Retzlaff Approved: unanimously 6:53 p.m.: Captain Weyker presented the Resolution and reported that this is a resolution for the cabaret to become an annual license rather than a probationary one. He has not had any issues with their probationary license and therefore has no reservations about converting them to an annual cabaret license.

Resolution from the Kenosha County Sheriff's Department:

1). 2017 Equipment Gant Award – WI Dept. of Military Affairs – Homeland Security/Bomb Squad Portable X-Ray Device

Motion by: M. Skalitzky Seconded by: J. Wamboldt Approved: unanimously 6:55 p.m.: Resolution was presented by Lt. Steve Beranis, Bomb Squad Commander. This is a grant for \$80,000.00 to purchase a portable X-Ray system with the agreement to respond to Racine and Walworth Counties. There are only six bomb squads in Wisconsin. Skalitzky asked if this was a new or used piece of equipment. This is a new piece of equipment that is in real time so it allows you to see what is in the package instantaneously, therefore saving an enormous amount of time.

Resolution from the Kenosha County Sheriff's Department:

1). 2017 Equipment Grant Award - WI Dept. of Military Affairs - Homeland Security/ALERT EOD Ballistic Protection

Motion by: M. Skalitzky Seconded by: J. Wamboldt Approved: unanimously

6:57 p.m.: Resolution was presented by Lt. Beranis, Bomb Squad Commander. This is a grant in the amount of \$2,400 for helmets for the bomb squad. There were no questions.

Any Other Business Allowed by Law: 6:58 p.m.: Suprv. Skalitzky asked if it were possible to receive a quarterly or biannually report on how taking the squads home by deputies have impacted the mileage of the squads, maintenance, etc. or anything else that shows it is worthwhile to continue this practice. Chief Deputy Levin stated he would get this information to the Committee down the road.

Meeting Adjourned:

7:01 p.m. on motion by G. Retzlaff, seconded by M. Skalitzky

Respectfully Submitted,

Michelle Bottlellinie

Michelle Battellini